
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

MINUTES (ZOOM) 

JULY 23, 2020 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Ed Taylor with prayer and The Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

Jimmy Fontenot made a motion to accept the minutes of July 16. 2020 as circulated.  Jared 

Lawless seconded the motion and the motion carried. 

President Taylor reminded the membership that District Governor Yvonne Normand has 

scheduled a meeting with our Board via Zoom on August 19, 2020 at 7:30 AM and a follow-up 

meeting with the membership on August 20, 2020 at 7:30 AM. 

President Taylor quickly reviewed the budget. 

Cheryl Rivette reported last year’s profit of $4,654.00. 

Cynthia Oliver volunteered to order 50 Rotary masks.  She also reported on District 6200 

Training Session on Public Image Enhancing she attended. 

Michelle Veillon announced that after speaking with the CEO of Encore Healthcare and 

Rehabilitation there was a decision to invest in a decontaminating machine from Rotating 

Solutions.  There were private donations from club members and a designated amount from 

our club that helped defer the cost to Encore Healthcare and Rehabilitation. 

JImmy Fontenot reported that Kevin Meche from Rayne Plastic is working on an estimate for 

the partitions to be installed at the Rayne Library. 

Jimmy Fontenot also reported that he spoke with Mayor Robicheaux and they decided to 

change the project to 2 covers instead of 4 at the basketball courts at Gossen Field.  He will 

submit an estimate when he receives it. 

Kyle Broussard reported no update on the grant submitted. 

Nick Simoneaux shared that he has not heard from his contact in Australia concerning Interact 

Exchange idea. 

Bob Landry commented that the Paul Harris hardware is in and that we now only have one 

person that is not a Paul Harris member in our club. 

Cynthia Oliver mentioned the Splash into Summer Shopping Event & Raffle sponsored by Rayne 

Chamber of Commerce. 



Jared Lawless made a motion to accept the budget.  Steve Bandy seconded the motion and the 

motion carried. 

AG Rose Schexnider gave a short report on District 6200. 

Bob Landry made a motion to adjourn.  Jimmy Fontenot seconded the motion and the motion 

carried. 

Next meeting will be on July 30, 2020. 


